
 
 
 
Date: January 6, 2009 
 
To: ASTM Sequence III Testing Laboratories 
 
From: Dwight Bowden / OH Technologies, Inc. 
 
Re: Seq. III CPD Technical Memo 16  
 OHT3F-028-2 BUSHING, ROCKER COVER, ONE PIECE DESIGN 
 
Cc: Mr. Bruce Matthews / General Motors Powertrain 
 Mr. Rich Grundza/ Test Monitoring Center 
 
 
This Technical Memo is issued in accordance to the consensus position of the Sequence III 
Surveillance Panel meeting of 11/13/2008.  The panel approved the removal of the roll pin stop 
from the aforementioned part as this component may separate from the assembly, enter the engine 
crankcase and potentially damage the engine during operation.  It was determined that the rocker 
cover bushing assembly is functional without the roll pin installed.   
 
Therefore:  
 

1.) Laboratories should remove the roll pin stop from their inventory of this part. 
 

2.) OH Technologies, Inc. will remove the roll pin stop from parts held in inventory. 
 

3.)  OH Technologies, Inc. will revise drawing removing the roll pin stop. 
 
If there questions regarding is matter please do not hesitate to call. 
 


